
The	12th	Oberstdorf	Shorttrack	Summercamp	ended	on	5th	August	in	a	shorttrack	competition,		
which	opens	traditionally	the	new	season	here	in	Europe.	We	had	9	skaters	from	Luxembourg	there.	
Jimmy	Kiesgen	was	1st	overall	including	the	mountain	run,	biathlon	and	shorttrack	(PB	in	777m);		
our	masters	Cristina	Meyer	and	Marco	Kiesgen	both	took	the	3rd	place.		
New	Personal	Best´s	(PBs)	were	also	skated.	Congrats	to	all	skaters.	

Last	weekend	the	2nd	LuxembourgSpeedCamp	was	skated	in	Kockelscheuer.		
We	had	Jana	from	Czech	Republic	and	Brian	van	Riet	from	Netherlands	as	coaches		
and	we	had	altogether	39	skaters,	of	which	11	from	Luxembourg.		
We	had	divided	the	skaters	into	two	groups	and	they	had	15	hours	of	ice.	
The	competition	season	for	our	skater	Peter	Murphy	will	start	with	the	Dutch	Invitation	Cup	
	in	the	end	of	this	month	and	20.10-22.10	Peter	will	skate	in	the	World	Cup	in		
Montreal,	where	they	organize	this	year	two	competitions.		

Under	our	homepage	www.shorttrack.lu	you	can	
	find	more	information.	
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